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Dear Parents and Friends of St Mary MacKillop School, 

Our school constantly strives to be: 

A Christ centered community which challenges students to develop their unique gifts 
and talents through a supportive partnership of school, parents and parish. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How this year has flown……they say time flies when you are having fun. 

I cannot express deeply enough how grateful I am for the welcome and hospitality with which 
this community has taken me in this year. Sometimes we can forget that school principals are 
just people too and that joining a new community can be as daunting for the leader as it is for 
the kinder students. 

Fortunately for me there has only been kindness and love, support and warmth from this en-
tire community and I really do appreciate it. It is a marvellous Christmas present for me and 
for my family. 

I sincerely hope that this Christmas season and school holiday break is a time of peace, relaxa-
tion and love for you all. Please keep safe and take good care of our kids and each other. 

The fabulous team here (we really are blessed with such wonderful staff here), are looking 
forward to journeying with you and the children in 2018. Years 1-6 start full school days on 
Wednesday 31st January and Kindergarten start full school days on Thursday 1st February. We 
also need you to book in for a Maths Assessment Interview on the Monday or Tuesday of that 
week please. 

Take care, thank you again for a truly memorable 2017 and I look forward to joining you again 
in 2018. 

 

Together We Grow. 

Mr Scott Buchan – Principal 
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Staffing News (Repeated from last edition) 

 It is that time of the year when we move towards finalising staffing for the new school year. Thank you 
for your patience as we organise our staffing for next year’s class groups. In planning for the 2018 school 
year, please find below a list of staff and grades for 2018 as they currently stand. 

2018 Staffing 

Kindergarten      Mrs Claire Harman (KH)  Miss Maryanne McNally (KM) 

Year 1                    Miss Nicole Jones (1J)   Mrs Maree Eisenhuth (1E) 

Year 2                    Miss Natalie Franklin (2F)      Mrs Leesa Gillard (2G) 

Year 3                    Mrs Donna Fox (3F)  Mr Darren McErlain (3M) 

Year 4                     Mrs Leonie Mitchell (4M)  Mrs Amanda Joseph (4J)  

Year 5                     Mrs Ashlea Milgate (5M)               Mrs Rachel Paine / Mr Brad Carroll (5PC) 

Year 6                Mrs Kimberley Mathewson (6K)          Mrs Margaret Meehan (6M) 

 

Diversity Teachers (Learning Support):  

Mrs Kelly Gray ,    Mrs Niamh MacDonald,     Mrs Chris Laffan,   Mrs Margaret Rowan 

School Counsellor:  Mrs Jeanne Appleton (Thursday) 

RFF Teachers:       Mrs Crystal Middleton (Physical Education)   Mr Brad Caroll (Creative Arts) 

Teacher Librarian:      Mrs Maree Eisenhuth 

Library Assistant:           Mrs Marina Napoli 

 

Teacher Assistants:       Mrs Judy Inskip  ,  Mrs Marina Napoli     

Administration Office     Mrs Christine Capolupo (M-Th)    Mrs Judy Inskip (F)     Mrs Jo Groger (M-F) 

IT Trainee:   Mr Nick Ramsay  

Maintenance:   Mr Colin Meredith 

 

School Leadership Team: 

Stage Coordinators:   Mrs Kelly Gray (ES1 /S1), Mrs Margaret Rowan (S2), Mrs Margaret Meehan (S3) 

Religious Education Co –Ordinator:          Mrs Leesa Gillard 

Assistant Principal:              Mrs Margaret Rowan 

Principal:                          Mr Scott Buchan  
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Religious Education News 

The Season of Advent  

As the second week of Advent draws to a close we continue to        
prepare our hearts and wait for the celebration of the birth of Jesus. 
We remember when John the Baptizer made his appearance as a 
preacher in the desert of Judea, this was his theme: Reform your 
lives. The reign of God is at hand!" Mt 3:1  

 

Lord,  

like a loving parent, you offer me your comforting hand. 
Help me to wait for your coming with patience and to listen to what you ask of me.  
I want so much to be one of  “your people” and to live my life in you. 

Thank you for the way you bless my life.  
Thank you for listening to my prayers and for planting deep in my 
heart  
the knowledge that with you, nothing is impossible.   
Amen 
 
 
 

 

Christmas Affirmation 

 
             I BELIEVE that Christmas is more than a time for parties and ornaments; it is a time for                             
                             remembering Christ and the incarnation of God’s love in human flesh. 

I BELIEVE there are gifts more important than the ones under the Christmas tree, the things     
           we teach our children, the way we share ourselves with friends, and the industry with which      
           we set about reshaping the world in our time. 

I BELIEVE that the finest carols are often sung by the poorest voices; from hearts made warm             
           by the wonder of the season. 

I BELIEVE in the angel’s message that we should not be afraid—that the Child of Bethlehem is   
           able to overcome all anxieties and insecurities. 

I BELIEVE in prayer and quietness as a way of appropriating Christmas—that if I wait in silence 
            I will experience the presence of the one born in the manger, for he lives today as surely as he 
              lived then. 

I BELIEVE in going away from Christmas as the wise men went: "another way." I want to be        
                different when these days are past—more centered, more thoughtful, more caring. 

 

AND I BELIEVE God will help me.  

 

Amen 
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Religious Education News 

St Vincent de Paul Christmas Hampers  

Social Justice Activity: Thankyou! 

 

Our last Social Justice Initiative for 2017 has been a huge success!  

On Friday 8th December, the St Mary MacKillop community presented  

Mr Joe Tabone, a representative from the St Vincent de Paul Society,  

with 97 bags of grocery items.  Mr Tabone, on behalf of the St Vincent de Paul Society expressed his sin-
cere thanks to all the children and their families and was overwhelmed with our generosity. These items 
have now been used to make Christmas Hampers for the needy within our community. I would also like 
to extend my appreciation for the outpouring of support to this important appeal. We have certainly 
made this Christmas Season special for many local people in need.  

 

Sacramental Program: First Reconciliation 2018 

Preparation for the Sacrament of First Reconciliation at St Nicholas of Myra Parish will be in Term 1 next 
year. To be eligible for First Reconciliation, children must be in Year 3 or above and must be baptised. 

 

Parents wishing to enrol their children in the program must attend an information meeting, which will be 
at St Nicholas of Myra Church on Tuesday 13th February 2018 at 7.00pm. 

Further information regarding the program will be given at this meeting. 

  

If your child has not been baptised, and you wish to enrol  

them in the program, please contact our Sacramental  

Coordinator, Colleen Nicholas on 47 212509.  

 

 

 

May the joy of the Christmas Season be with you and I wish everyone a happy and holy Christmas . 
 
Mrs Leesa Gillard 

Religious Education Coordinator  
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String Instrument you want to sell or donate?? 
 
It’s that time of the year when the new Year 3 students are looking to purchase string instruments.  If 
any families have unwanted instruments they wish to sell whether it be your child has discontinued the 
program or has outgrown a violin, please send a note to Mr Carroll as many families are looking to buy 
second hand instruments and I will put you in contact. 
 
Strings 2018 
 
A reminder to all parents of current strings students that your child will automatically be re-enrolled in 
the strings lessons program for 2018 unless otherwise notified in writing to the office.  If your child wish-
es to begin lessons at the commencement of 2018, especially Year 3 2018, please pick up an application 
form from Mr Carroll or at the office.  Please return the application for by the end of this week.   
 
2017 - Looking back 
 
What a wonderful creative year we’ve had.  Congratulations to all our students who have been apart of: 

 Junior Choir 
 
 Captivate Choir 
 

 Primary Choir 
 
 Captivate Voices 
 
 St Mary MacKillop Orchestra 
 
 Captivate Orchestra 
 
 Kids Can Act with Mrs Parkes 
 

 Stage 3 Dance Troupe 
 
 Creative Arts Showcase 
 
 Dance-athon (with Pistachio Entertainment) 
 
 Talent Quest 2017 
 
 Christmas with Andrew Chinn 

 
2018 looks to be a big year at St Mary MacKillop with Creative Arts with our school fete in May, 10th An-
niversary of Captivate at Olympic Park and last but not least, our school musical in Term 4!!! 
Thank you for your continued support of our Creative Arts and Extra-curricular Program and I wish you a 
very Musical Christmas. 
 
Mr. Brad Carroll 
Creative Arts 
 

Creative Arts News 
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Maths Assessment Interviews 

As you would be aware, St Mary MacKillop Primary School has had a Professional Development focus on 
Mathematics since 2011, with the view to continually improve the learning outcomes of all our students 
in this area. 
 
Led by the Catholic Education Department and supported by our Academic partner Dr Ann Gervasoni 
staff have been trained in the use of a special assessment tool called ‘Mathematical Assessment            
Interview’ (MAI). This is a one to one interview with a student, which takes approximately 30 minutes. 
The information gathered from this assessment is used to help teachers analyse the mathematical       
understanding of students across four domains in number – Counting, Place Value, Addition/Subtraction 
and Multiplication/Division. This information provides teachers with detailed analysis about children’s 
number knowledge. Teachers are then able to provide more targeted learning opportunities to enhance 
student learning. 
 
It is our intention that every student enrolled at St Mary MacKillop will have completed their interview at 
the beginning of the year. To assist staff in completing these interviews as early as possible in the new 
year, we are asking for students who would be available during our Staff Development Day on Monday 
29 January from 12pm to 3:30pm, Tuesday 30 January from 9am to 3:30pm. We will also have        
availability on the first day back at school, Wednesday 31 January from 3pm to 4pm.  Kindergarten 
2018 students can book for MAI on Wednesday 31 January between 9am and 4pm 
 
Students need to be dropped off and picked up by parents or a designated adult either side of their      
allocated time. The MAI will be conducted by our teachers. 
 
Our aim is to conduct this interview for as many students as possible in this time frame. This will not only 
provide staff with knowledge of individual students but data will then be analysed at the class, grade, 
school and Diocesan level and assist in the promotion of student growth in mathematical understanding. 
 
If you are able to assist us in making your child/ren available for any of these times you will need to log 
onto: 
 www.schoolinterviews.com.au 
     Enter the event code 5uc94 

     Enter your email address, type your full name and phone number, select the number of students       
                            you will be booking for, enter students full name/s and press GO 
          Select your child’s 2018 year and press GO 

      A screen will display with available times, simply tick the day and time that suits you. Please note        
               you are able to book the same day and time for siblings, where available.. 
     A booking confirmation screen will display, please check dates and times are correct and press              
               FINISH 
      When you click FINISH, your interview timetable will be emailed to you automatically. If you do not     
            receive your email immediately Check your junk mail folder AND make sure you have entered your    
              email address correctly. DO NOT DELETE the email you are sent. You may need to refer back to it. 

      You can return to www.schoolinterviews.com.au at any time and change your interviews, via a link    
            in the email that was sent to you, when you made your bookings - until the bookings close on 26         
               January at 4pm 

      Please contact the office if you require assistance on 02 47243 200 or email                                                    
              stmarymackillop@parra.catholic.edu.au 

 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
mailto:stmarymackillop@parra.catholic.edu.au
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Sports News 
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ST MARY MACKILLOP SCHOOL FETE 2018 - MAY 6, 2018 

COMPETITION TIME 

We want our Facebook page 'St Mary MacKillop Primary Fete, Penrith' to grow so we can promote our 
fete. Share, like or comment on any of our posts for your chance to win one of 2 Hoyts double passes. 

Let's see if we can have 1000 people following our page before the new school year starts! 

 

TRASH AND TREASURE 

If you're doing a holiday clean out, consider setting aside anything that is no longer useful for you but in 
good condition to donate it to our Trash and Treasure Stall. Donations will be welcome from the start of 
the 2018 school year. 

 

SPONSOR OUR FETE 

We have accepted sponsorship from some amazing local businesses and we couldn't be more thankful.  

Outback Steakhouse 

Uphire Equipment Specialists 

Sponsorship opportunities are still available - if you have a business or work for a business and would like 
to help out the school with sponsorship but also receive advertising, get in contact with us. We'd like you 
to get some bang for your buck, so be quick! 

FOR A SPONSORSHIP PROPOSAL EMAIL: smmpfete2018@gmail.com or call Catherine Watson on 
0408971675. 

Please contact if you are able to sponsor, donate or help out the fete in any way. 

 P & F News 
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School Contact Information   

St Mary MacKillop has migrated to a new digital phone system 
which in turn means our phone number has changed. The new 
school phone number is 02 4724 3200. 

The old phone number  is still in effect and will be for the next 12 
months, however, when we call you the new contact phone number 
will be shown on your caller  id.  
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Dates for Your Diary Term 4—2017 

DAY DATE TIME EVENT 

Friday  15 December  Last Day of Term 4 for Students 

Monday 18 December  Staff Development Day 

Tuesday  19 December  Staff Development Day 

Dates for Your Diary Term 1—2018 

DAY DATE TIME EVENT 

Monday  29 January  

12pm - 3:30pm 

Staff Development Day 

 Maths Assessment Interviews 

Tuesday  30 January  

9am -  3:30pm 

Staff Development Day 

Maths Assessment Interviews 

Wednesday 31 January  

9am - 3pm 

3pm - 4pm 

First  Day of Term 1 - Years 1 to 6 

Kindergarten Maths Assessment Interviews 

Maths Assessment Interviews 

Thursday  1 February  First Day of Term 1 - Kindergarten 

Friday 2 February 2:20pm Whole School Assembly 







 




